  SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
The Mayor


Deputy Mayor


All Members of Sandy Town Council

There will be a Meeting of Sandy Town Council on Monday 5th January 2009 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

22nd December 2008




      

S M Foster










Town Clerk
AGENDA
1.  Apologies 

2.  To receive statutory declarations of interests from members

(a)
Prejudicial Interests

(b)
Personal Interests 
3. Sandy Beat Manager to give update on policing in Sandy

4.  Oral questions from electors

(Please would Members raise any questions initially with the office)

5.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
(Any plans received for comment will be on display in the committee room from 7.15 pm onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item)    (see list attached)

6.  Mayoral communications    (see list attached)
7.  Minutes and Reports 

To approve/adopt the Minutes of:-

+ * (a)  Meeting of Town Council held on Monday 1st December 2008.

+ (b) Meeting of Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Monday 8th December 2008.
+ (c)  Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 15th December 2008.  
+ = Previously circulated

* = Exempt or Confidential Information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985.

8.  Reports from representatives
To receive any verbal reports from Council representatives on outside bodies.
9.  Clerk’s Report
To receive the Clerk’s Report.  (Copy attached)

10.  Oral questions from Electors

On matters raised during this meeting.
11.  Press Release







SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	15.12.08

1/09
	08/02335/FULL

Aldwyck Housing Association

Houghton Hall Business Park

Portz Avenue

Houghton Regis

LU5 5UZ
	Full application for erection of 1 No. four bedroom house, 1 No. 3 bedroom house, 3 No. two bedroom houses, 6 No. one bedroom flats and 10 No. two bedroom flats and associated external works at 4 – 6 London Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 8,10 London Road, Flats 1 -5 90 Bedford Road, 92,104,106 Bedford Road, 1,2,3,3a,4, 6 Church Path, 94,96,98 Laburnum Road, Sandy notified.

A
	
	Town Council 

5.1.09
	

	18.12.08

2/09


	08/02356/FULL

Mr P Fairey

11 Goldfinch Drive

Sandy

SG19 2SA
	Full application for erection of conservatory to rear (Retrospective) at 11 Goldfinch Drive, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 9 and 15 Goldfinch Drive, Sandy notified.
	
	Town Council

5.1.09
	

	18.12.08

3/09


	08/02288/FULL

Mr C Forshaw

12 Bedford Road

Sandy

SG19 1EL
	Full application for first floor rear extension over existing single storey rear extension at 12 Bedford Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 10 and 12a Bedford Road, Sandy notified.
	
	Town Council

5.1.09
	

	
	
	
	
	
	



SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
Council Meeting – 05.01.09

7.  Mayoral Communications
7.12.08 Supported by the Mayoress, and a number of other


Councillors and partners, hosted an event at the Queen’s


Head Public House during the Christmas Gala Day and 


involvement in the lights ceremony.

9.12.08 Attended the Mayor of Huntingdon’s Charity Performance of


“The Snow Queen” at the Commemoration Hall.

11.12.08 With the Mayoress attended Sandy Upper School’s 


Annual Awards Evening and Reception.  Our MP, Alistair Burt


was Guest of Honour.

13.12.08
Attended, with the Mayoress, the Mayor of Leighton-
Linslade’s Christmas Carol Concert in All Saints Church.

14.12.08 Supported by the Mayoress, attended Bedford Borough’s


Carol Service in St Paul’s Church.

19.12.08 With the Mayoress, attended the Mayor of St Ives’ Charity


Carol Concert with the RAF Wyton Voluntary Band at the Free


Church.

20.12.08 Attended, with the Mayoress, the packing of the Biggleswade


Chronicle’s Christmas Hampers, following the annual 


Christmas Appeal.

DEPUTY MAYOR

6.12.08 Attended the Mayor of Houghton Regis’ Christmas Carol


Service.

17.12.08 Attended the St John Ambulance County Carol Service at


St Andrew’s Church, Bedford

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Council meeting – 05.01.09
Recommendations to Council
8.  Minutes and Reports 
(c)  Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 15th December 2008.  
8.Request from Beeston Open Gardens for permission, for a fallen Tree Trunk to be carved into a Picnic Bench

(77/08)

Resolved to recommend: That a litter bin is installed near to the dragonfly picnic bench.

9.Car Park Working Group





(78/08)







Resolved to recommend: That if permission is needed for personal data to be kept on an electronic database, the Council should write to the employers who take up the scheme notifying them of this fact.

11.
Allotments







(80/08)

Resolved to recommend: That the land at The Limes Open Space is tested to see if it is suitable for allotments. 

12. 
Land at Beeston Green





(81/08)

Resolved to recommend: That the Town Council would like the land on a freehold or leasehold basis.

Resolved to recommend: That if the land became available the Town Council would like to work in partnership with Beeston Wildlife Group who would manage the Community Orchard.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Council Meeting – 05.01.09
10.  Town Clerk’s Report

1.  Accounts 01.04.08 to 30.11.08 
To receive and approve lists of Receipts and Payments for November 2008.
(Copies will be on display prior to the meeting)
2. Community Safety Group
Members who attended the Community Safety Forum will know that it is aiming to reinvigorate the Sandy Community Safety Group to drive forward some of the priorities that have been identified at the Forum meetings.  Three priorities for action are identified at each of the Forum meetings with the intention that members of the public should come forward to work towards solutions for each priority.  It has been proving difficult to attract people and it is hoped that the Community Safety Group will provide the nucleus of these action groups and also work towards encouraging more attendees.
The Community Safety Group is attended by Mid Beds District Council officers, police officers and members of the public.  Cllr Aldis has been asked to Chair the group and the next meeting will be held on Wednesday 28th January 2009 in the Council Chamber. Funding for the Group is provided by Mid Beds District Council.
Cllr Aldis has asked whether closer ties between the Town Council and the Community Safety Group could be introduced. This could entail a member of staff being requested to clerk the meetings, or alternatively to type them up from notes or audio tape.  There could be a budget to meet these costs -  however, the Clerk and Deputy Clerk do not get paid for attending out of hours meetings and have difficulty using up the lieu hours they generate from Town Council activities.  The Chamber could be provided free of charge for the Group meetings which will take place four or five times per year.

(Members are requested to instruct as to their wishes in this matter)

3. Request from Citizens Advice Bureau
A request for grant funding has been received from the Citizens Advice Bureau.  They have filled in an application form (Copy attached) and included their annual accounts as requested which are available for Members to review if they wish.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Council Meeting – 05.01.09

10.  Town Clerk’s Report 

(Cont)

They are requesting amounts of between £1,000 upwards from Town Councils, but say that any contribution would be welcome. Members may recall that in December 2007 it allocated an amount of £500 to the CAB outreach service. 

There is no funding in the present budget for grants and if approved a source of funding must be identified. Town Council may make such a grant under its power given in Local Government Act 1972, s 142(2A).


(Members are asked to consider the request for funding)
4. Central Bedfordshire Council Standards Committee

Councils are invited to put forward a councillor from their own or any other parish/town council in the current Mid Bedfordshire district who are not also members of the District Council and would be willing to serve on the Central Bedfordshire Council Standards Committee.
The appointment will be until 2011 in the first instance.

 

All local Standards Committees have now been given the responsibility of dealing with complaints received, and the Standards Board for England has become the national strategic body. All Standards Committee must have parish/town representatives, and cannot discuss parish/town matters without parish/town representatives present.

 

For parish or town councillors with an interest in ethical matters, and in experiencing work at principal authority level, being a member of a Standards Committee can give valuable and interesting additional experience. It is also an opportunity to be a closer part of a brand new council.

Nominations will be considered by the Bedfordshire Town and Parish Council Association's Finance & General Purposes Committee on 20th January 2009 and then be forwarded to Central Bedfordshire.
(Members are requested to nominate a candidate if they so wish)

5. Usage of Sunderland Road Pavilion

To consider letter received from Sandy Bowls Club (Copy attached).
(Members are requested to advise on any response they would like to make).

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Council Meeting – 05.01.09

10.  Town Clerk’s Report 

(Cont)
6. High Street Works

Members may recall making a request that their Parish Partnership funding should be dedicated to re-surfacing parts of the High Street footpaths not being replaced during the forthcoming traffic calming works.  It transpires that the only footpath areas which will be replaced during the works are those directly affected by the introduction of traffic tables, dropped kerbs etc.  Town Council has been asked if it wants to specify exactly which parts of the footpaths it would like to be resurfaced under the Parish Partnership Scheme (up to 700 sq m) or if it would like the Highway engineers to make a judgement, based on their experience as to the paths most in need of work.  Work on the High Street is due to start on 7th January 2009.

In addition, the County Council have offered to undertake the removal of the tree stump from the triangle at Ivel Road and resurface the triangle if the Town Council is prepared to supply a new bench and tree for the area. If not the area will not be touched.  The cost of a new bench is c£400 and a new tree up to £250. 

(Members are requested to decide whether or not they wish to specify areas of High Street footpath for re-surfacing and whether they wish to fund a new bench and tree for the triangle at Ivel Road).
7. Future service provision in Central Bedfordshire
Sandy Town Council has a small number of service level agreements with Bedfordshire County Council and Mid Beds District Council, which, it is assumed will be taken over by the new Unitary Authority.  However, no communications have been received with regard to these and Members may think that it is appropriate at this time to approach the new authority about its plans for the future.
Sandy Town Council is contracted by Beds County Council to perform 5 grass cuts per year on County owned grass verges and open spaces in the town.  In its turn the Town Council contracts Mid Beds District Council to undertake 15 cuts per year of the County Council owned grass and its own grass verges (Mid Beds also owns open space areas in the town which it cuts itself 15 times per year).  Common sense would say that this arrangement should cease as the Unitary Authority should cut its own grass under the existing contract with the Town Council paying only for its own 

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Council Meeting – 05.01.09

10.  Town Clerk’s Report 

(Cont)
7. Future service provision in Central Bedfordshire

(minimal amount of grass).  However, there is an anomaly that will need to be resolved in the number of cuts the County Council was willing to pay for and the number the new authority will pay for.

The other contracted area is street light maintenance, for which the Town Council pays the County Council a lump sum to be included in its maintenance contract.  Members may like to be assured that this arrangement is to continue under the Unitary Authority.

(members are requested to instruct as to any action to be taken).
4

